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Discussion/interpretation: In an effort to streamline ICP related workload for case 
managers (CMs) and to empower ICP participants to better meet their needs, 
individuals who are not required to pay (FICA/FUTA/SUTA) taxes for their employee(s) 
or have not used their entire ICP cash benefit for a calendar month are no longer 
required to return that money to the Department, until such time that their ICP benefit 
is ended. Participants may keep that money in their ICP checking account for future 
employee wages or contingency/discretionary funds. This money may not be co-
mingled with other assets and must be directly related to the participants health, safety 
and independence.  
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If the ICP participant is not routinely using their monthly cash benefit, the CM should 
discuss the service plan with the individual to determine if a reduction is appropriate. 
 
If an ICP participant is not sure if they must pay taxes or not, they should contact the 
Internal Revenue Service or a tax professional for information. Staff should not give tax 
advice. You can find some web links and resources for who to call on the ICP page to 
assist participants in getting more information.  
 

Implementation/transition instructions:  

Training/communication plan: CO will be sending a letter to all ICP participants 
informing them of this change. 

sdf 

Local/branch action required: Case managers will need to carefully review 
consumers' ICP checking accounts at each six-month budget review to ensure the 
cash benefit is being used correctly and to adjust the service plan as appropriate when 
the hours and cash benefit is not appropriately capturing the consumer's needs. 
 

Central office action required: CO has updated the ICP Worker Guide, the ICP 
Participant Handbook (form server version still needs to be updated), the Program 
Overview for Consumers, the Participant and Represenative Agreement forms and 
have posted all updated forms on the CM Tools site on the ICP webpage. Central 
Office is sending a letting to all current ICP participants notifying them of this change. 
A copy of this letter is posted on the CM Tools website Independent Choices page 
titled 'ICP Letter to Participants Explaining Discontinuing Requirement to Return Cash 
Benefit'. 
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